Draft AGM Minutes 2006 St. Petersburg 


International Association of Law Libraries

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting 

Tuesday 12th September 2006, St. Petersburg State University

1. The President, Jules Winterton, called the meeting to order, there were 52 members present. He welcomed delegates and introduced representatives from sister organizations. Claire Germaine, President of the American Association of Law Libraries, brought greetings on behalf of AALL and congratulated IALL on a very successful conference. James Butler, President of the Australian Law Libraries Group conveyed greetings to IALL on behalf of ALLG.

2.
The Minutes of the 2005 Annual General Meeting were approved..

3. The President gave his Report, which will be printed in the next issue of the International Journal of Legal Information. He remarked that even though the Association is only able to meet once a year, the Association was already pushing ahead with initiatives arising from the Strategic Priorities paper. The Strategic Priorities paper had been the subject of consultation with the membership over a period in 2005/06 and had been revised in response to comments and was presented to the AGM for final approval. An action plan had been appended to the paper. The full document will be posted on the IALL website. He mentioned the part that the Association and its scholarship holders had played in the establishment of new law library associations – there are moves to establish an association in India, a new association has been formed in Malaysia, and Holger Knudsen will represent IALL at a meeting to discuss a regional association for countries of the former Yugoslavia.

He announced the creation of a new placement and internship grant to provide financial assist law librarians who are normally unable to gain experience at leading law libraries overseas to undertake placement / internships at libraries outside their own country. This grant will be available next year.

He distributed the brochure regarding next year’s conference in Mumbai India from 1st – 5th December 2007 and described the arrangements.

The Report and the revised Strategic Priorities paper were approved.

4. The Secretary gave her Report and remarked that interest and membership in the association is growing. She reminded the members that 2007 is an election year for the Association and to watch for the mailings beginning in February 2007.

5. The Treasurer’s Report was tabled and there were no questions. The audited accounts for 2005 were approved and the membership gave their approval to re-appoint the auditor for the next fiscal year.

6. Petal Kinder, Chair of the Advisory Committee on Communications reported on the activities of the committee, there were no questions.

7. The report of the Scholarship Committee was presented by Holger Knudsen in place of the Chair, Jarka Looks who sent her regrets.

He reported that there had been 12 excellent applications and that it was “very hard to choose the best from the best”.  He introduced this year’s scholars to the membership: Mirela Rozajac of the Law Faculty Library University of Sarajevo, Lilia Echiverri of the University of the Philippines Law Library, and Sami Cukadar of the Istanbul Bilgi University Law Library. The scholars were welcomed and presented with a copy of the Handbook of Legal Information Management  published and donated by Ashgate Publishing.

8. IFLA: Holger Knudsen reported to the membership on the very successful session held at IFLA in August at Seoul. Susan Fox, Executive Director of the American Association of Law Libraries spoke presented a paper on the “Life Cycles of Library Associations” which was well received.

He informed the membership of the initiative to form an IFLA Section of Law Libraries. He indicated that details will be forthcoming and sent to members by regular mail.

9. Web Site Award Committee. James Butler, Chair of the Committee reported that, unfortunately, there would be no award this year. Only five nominations were received and none met the criteria for the award. He encouraged members to submit nominations for the award (in any language) to members of the committee.  He introduced the members of the committee to those present.

10. Board Elections: The Secretary outlined the procedure for the conduct of the elections in 2007 and encouraged members to participate.

11. The President called for any new business. There was none.

12. The President thanked our hosts, the State University of St. Petersburg for their excellent hospitality and warm welcome. The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m.

Respectfully submitted

Ann Morrison, Secretary.
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